
 

 

   Sandyhurst Lane Residents’ Association 
 

Howard Preston 
Chairman 

140 Sandyhurst Lane 
Ashford 

Kent 
TN25 4NX 

Mr Steve Darling 
Traffic Engineer 
Kent Highway Services 
Kent County Council 
Invicta House 
County Hall 
Maidstone 
Kent 
ME14 1XX 
 
29 January 2011 
 
Dear Mr Darling 
 
Road Safety at the Junction of A20/Maidstone Road and Sandyhurst Lane, 
Ashford 
 
I refer to our previous correspondence. Thank you for your reply dated 4 October 
2011. 
 
Whilst noting the usual caveats about budgetary constraints, our Association was 
pleased to learn that you had concluded that the site warrants further investigation 
and that you intended to examine the safety record in the area as part of your annual 
Casualty Reduction Programme. 
 
We are very keen to see this work taken forward, given the numerous accidents 
which have occurred at this junction. I should, therefore, be grateful if you could 
advise me the timing of the investigation which you are undertaking. 
 
Yours faithfully 
 
 
 
Howard Preston 
Chairman 
Sandyhurst Lane Residents’ Association 
 
Cc Richard King, Eizabeth Tweed 
Cllrs. Michael Claughton, David Robey, Winston Michael 
Clerk to Westwell PC 
David Porter 


